Mina Cohen and Jeffrey Berenson P.O. Box 38 Mendocino, CA. 95460

July 17, 2021

Ignacio Gonzalez County of Mendocino Department of Planning and Building Services 120 West Fir Street Fort Bragg, CA. 95437

Dear Mr. Gonzalez,

We are in receipt of the notice of proposed coastal permit renewal for the property located in Mendocino at 45020 Ukiah Street. We are property owners adjacent to this site. While we do not object to a new building project, we are concerned with the current extreme drought we are experiencing.

We would hope the Department of Planning and Building would consider a postponement in this permit, and any additional permits for new construction, until we have recovered from the current extreme drought conditions. When we are asked to conserve more and more, it does not seem prudent to put additional stress on the available water. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,

Mina Cohen

Jeffrey Berenson

cc. MCCSD

Coastal Development Perint CDPR\_zoz1-000z

RECEIVED

JUL 2 1 2021